

16th October 2018



Dates to Remember School Roll 239

Library No Library Craft or lunchtime library sessions this week due to construction work. Friday 19th October Sushi orders collected from the school office at 9.00am for **Tuesday** lunchtime delivery. 19th October Friday EZ Lunch - hot and cold lunches ordered online or by text (by 9:00am) and delivered today. Monday 22nd October

Tuesday 23rd October Open Afternoon from 3pm - 6pm. Whanau are warmly invited to attend.

Tuesday 23rd October Subway orders collected from the school office at 9.00am for a **Wednesday** lunchtime delivery. Tuesday

13th November Bayswater School Athletics.

Wednesday 5th December Peninsula Athletics (save day Friday 7th December).

Kia Ora te Whānau

Te Kupu o te Wiki

Kua hora te tina!

Lunch is ready!

Book Launch at Royal New Zealand Yacht Squadron

Some of us were lucky enough to attend a book launch at the Royal New Zealand Yacht Squadron on the first day of the holidays. The book, a new picture book about the life of Sir Peter Blake, is called Hero of the Sea. The launch was a wonderful opportunity to get up close to the America's Cup; to meet author David Hill; illustrator Phoebe Morris and some of the people from the Sir Peter Blake Trust who sailed with our former student.









Staffing for 2019

At the end of this year, two of our teaching staff will be leaving us for horizons new. Linda McPhail (Whānau Kokoru, Room 3) will be moving to live in Hamilton. Linda has been with us at Bayswater for three years, during which time she has contributed to many areas of the school, including in her role as Within School Leader for the Kahui Ako (Community of Learning). As part of this role, she has established some great programmes with Takapuna Grammar School. These programmes will continue to benefit our children into the future. She has also made an oustanding contribution to the senior school and the whole school's work with the Travelwise programme.

Aimée Schouppe (Whānau Puna, Room 7) will also be heading off, moving overseas to live in Australia. Aimée has been at Bayswater since the middle of 2016. She too has made a great contribution to our school, particularly with her work with the younger children and on the Parent Group. We wish both of these lovely teachers all the best in their new homes and at their new schools.

We are fortunate that Lisa Gillgren will be returning to work four days per week next year and we have also managed to secure an excellent new teacher too. More details on the new staff member will follow shortly!

Community Conversation

You will remember that at the three-way conferences last term, there were opportunities for whānau to contribute to a conversation about what the school does well, what the school could improve upon and our coverage of Health and PE. From the suggestions that people made on that occasion, we compiled a survey. There is still time for you to complete one by Friday 19th October. Paper copies are also available from the foyer.

If you wwould like to complete the survey online, please follow the link: https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/MHTWQPJ

Possible Strike Action

The NZEI (Primary Teachers' Union) is currently balloting members on possible further strike action. If the strike goes ahead, it will take place on Monday 12th November. In the event of another strike, it is likely that the Board of Trustees will need to close the school. We will not be able to confirm this until after the ballot and consultation with teacher union members.



World Food Day

Children and staff were treated to a delicious meal today at lunchtime as part of the Eat Right! Be Bright! campaign.

If you watch Seven Sharp tonight, you may see us featured. Photos in next week's newsletter and a video of the event will shortly be uploaded too.

Thank you to all the parents who came in to school to help.

Lindsay Child / Tumuaki Principal

Travelwise Survey

Our school has agreed with Auckland Transport to undertake the Baseline Travel Survey. This survey is designed to collect information about how students are travelling to and from school, preferences for travel and identifying any barriers that might limit students from travelling in an active and sustainable way. This information will assist us to develop new road safety and travel initiatives to better cater for our students now and in the future.

All you need to do is click on the digital link: https://aucklandtransport.au1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_5tNYUI07zgxPLhz to complete the survey. It should take no more than 10 minutes.

The survey will run until Friday 19th October. As a thank you for taking part, Auckland Transport is providing an opportunity for all survey participants from our school to enter a draw to win a \$50 grocery voucher. To be eligible to go into the prize draw, you will need to put your full name and contact details on the survey. Any personal information collected will be securely stored and used strictly for this research and the prize draw.



Happy Birthday to...

Hunter Cross-Thodey (8), Alice Wharakura (5) Armani Karanui-Brandt (7), Oliver Gardyne (6), Tommy Gourlay (8) and Clement Whittington (5) all celebrating birthdays this week. We hope you have a wonderful time celebrating your special day with family and friends!



Sports Notices

Touch Rugby

Year 3/4 team played Belmont Grumbles, score was 3 - 7 to Belmont. Player of the day was **Tamati-John Kaiwai Ki Heretaun Te-Ruki-Pasene Morris-Peneha.**

Year 0/2 team played Belmont Sharks, score was 3 - 5 to us. Player of the day was Taylah-Gene Tapsell-September.

Congratulations to our students who received a certificate at assembly on Friday for:-

Room 1	Leonor Aorangi	enhancing the hauora of your peers - you always look out for others' wellbeing - tu meke! demonstrating personal excellence in your writing - you are striving to beat your own personal best!
Room 2	Dante	asking your buddies questions in maths to better understand how someone solved a problem to help you own understanding. Ka pai!
	Memphis	showing resilience in maths by using a strategy that did not quiet work and going back to recognise here it went wrong. Tu meke!
Room 3	Jack	personal excellence in reading. You are clearly using resilience to enable you to read more challenging texts. Well done Jack.
	Zoe	personal excellence in all areas of learning. You constantly set yourself up for success by being ready and organised, and you seek help to deepen your understanding.
Room 4	Romeo	demonstrating personal excellence by using his imagination in writing, as well as his contribution to planting the trees.
	Hunter	demonstrating resilience in his writing by persevering to write a detailed plan, as well as learning with others in his team.
Room 5	Mokoia	demonstrating our school values as she worked to complete a piece of giraffe art that is full of personality - tūmeke!
	Quinn	enhancing the haurora of others by being a kind and sensitive friend who quietly cares for others - he whetū koe!
Room 6	Roman Jordan	taking time and care as you created your Ton Schulten art. You showed personal excellence. showing personal excellence as you worked on your Ton Schulten art.
Room 7	Armani Irene	presenting to the class with confidence and pride. being determined and resilient while working in a group to produce an advert
Room 8	Alex	showing personal excellence in maths. You are using a range of strategies and explaining them so clearly. Ka pai to mahi!
	Jack	demonstrating personal excellence during our sport sessions. You are giving feedback to others and noticing how the strategies impact the game. Ka rawe!
Room 9	Fletcher Zach Harry Lily Ella Alec	personal excellence in all areas. You are always focused and on task always managing yourself and being on task participating and contributing in class discussions personal excellence in reading. You are now able to read more fluently being able to ask and answer questions during class discussions sharing your creative ideas with others when preparing for the monster party



Prizes Food Drinks Raffle Bling

Book at the school office or call 445 6226

Pre-order Cheese Plate \$30



Binos

Dress to Impress Doors open @6:30 Games begin @7:30

Saturday 10 November

Sir Peter Blake Memorial Hall Bayswater School

\$150 for a table of 8 or \$20 a person





Devonport Peninsula's Welcome to the Godwits

Saturday 20th of October, starting promptly at 4pm

Birkley Road-end Reserve, Ngataringa Bay, Bayswater

Celebrate the arrival of our international travellers and hear the story of their incredible journey

Community members of all ages are welcome to attend and participate as we acknowledge the arrival of our visitors from the arctic circle. Led by the Druid of Devonport, the celebration will offer fascinating insights and activities that all can join. Bring waterproof footwear and binoculars if you have them. Sausage sizzle for Koha. Please, no pets. Parking not available southern end of Birkley Road, nearest parking Norwood Road and Roberts Ave, consider walking or cycling.

No rain-date. If in doubt, cancellation will be posted on Facebook and Neighbourly by midday, 20 October.

Art Class for Children

A fun and focused 6-week program for children aged 7 to 12yrs. With step-by-step guidance students will explore methods and techniques useful for developing skills in drawing and acrylic painting.

Venue: Highbury House, Birkenhead. Tuesdays 3.30pm – 5.00pm Starts October 30th

Cost \$110

Bookings: eion@eionbryant.com or call 483

6703

Nanny/Babysitter

Kia ora! Looking for some help with the kids over the summer?

I am a 21 year-old Law student looking for nannying/babysitting work in the North Shore.

I am bubbly, responsible and reliable. I have plenty of babysitting experience and can provide references. I enjoy getting active whilst babysitting like getting the kids outdoors, baking or playing games.

I have a full licence and a car. I am avaliable from December 1st - January 14th for a minimum of 20H/week, \$17pH.

I would love to meet your family! Please get in touch.

Amelia Vincent 021 153 1279 ameliavincent123@gmail.com

Ngā mihi Amelia Vincent

Beautifying Belmont...

Saturday the 20th of October, 10am - 1pm

For a few hours local people are going to make Belmont Centre a little bit more beautiful, vibrant, alive & people friendly. Come along & help make it happen! Meet us in the Rose Gardens from 10am. This will be a fun, family event with a relaxed atmosphere.

At this stage the following will be happening...

- Bubbles, chalk and reading corner
 - Loose parts play for children
- Creating and arranging planter boxes



Please consider walking or cycling. Children need to be accompanied at all times. No rain date. If cancelled due to bad weather this will be posted on facebook by 9am on the 20th of October.









REGISTER BETWEEN 5:00-6:00 AT BAYSWATER PARK BY THE PLAYGROUND. THERE WILL BE TREATS, TRICKS, LOTS OF PRIZES, COFFEE FOR SALE & A FREE SAUSAGE SIZZLE! SEE OUR WEBSITE FOR PRIZE CATEGORIES & TO PRINT REGISTRATION FORMS: www.devonportpeninsulatrust.nz











For more information contact: 445 9533 or email: dportcomm@xtra.co.nz







Devonport village's HEALTH-HUB has Kid's FITNESS CLASSES (Dance, TRX, Boxing +), plus a super-cool **COOKING -SCHOOL! Enrolling now**

Term.4

Soulsprite is a hidden gem owned and operated by a local Devonport couple (parents & health coaches) creating ways to enrich our community.

We'd love to welcome you, come visit us!

Learn more: www.soulsprite.co.nz

Looking for an incredible party? Our Edible Science, Cupcake or Master-Chef & Dance Packages are a hit with kids of all ages! Private parties are hosted at Soulsprite and include dining-room hire, two party instructors, clean up and delectable fun!

